LLAWHADEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
INCORPORATING LLAWHADEN, ROBESTON WATHEN, GELLI & BETHESDA

Minutes of the monthly meeting held on 05 January 2017 in Llawhaden YFC Hall at 8.00.p.m.

PERSONS PRESENT
MRS. I. JAMES - CHAIRMAN

MR.  D. WILLCOX – VICE CHAIRMAN.

MR.  T. SIMONS.

MRS. S. PHILLIPS.

MRS. B. RHODES

MRS. M. BRADLEY – CLERK

The meeting commenced at 8.15.p.m. and was opened by Mrs. I. James who welcomed all Members to the meeting and thanked them for their attendance. 
Propose that the MINUTES of the last meeting be signed as a true record and approved by all present.

Proposed:-  Mr. D, Willcox.

Seconded:-  Mr. T. Simons.

APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

None received to date.

MATTERS ARISING

No matters arising to date.

PRECEPT

The precept for 2016/2017 has to be decided and returned to Mr. K. McDermott, the Financial Officer.  It was suggested that the total precept requested for the coming year to be £7,100.
Proposed:-  Mr.  D. Willcox.

Seconded:-  Mrs. S. Phillips.
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CORRESPONDENCE

CLEDDAU PRESS

Cleddau Press  has been approached to provide a map, A1 size, outlining the villages of Llawhaden, Robeston Wathen, Gelli & Bethesda.
This map will be placed on the wall in the meeting room, to enable quick identity of locations within the area.

NHS – NETWORK NEWS

Their promises to all communities:-

· To get to a life threatening emergency as soon as possible.

· To provide the best response and care for patients needs, with staff
who  possess  the correct skills.  

· Be kind, helpful and treat patients with dignity and respect.

· Be professional and courteous, involve patients in decisions and explain

what  is happening.

· Be calm, compassionate and have patience.

· Be considerate of patients’ needs.

· Provide good information and communication.

· Recognise the signs of people with dementia.
· Respect patients and family wishes during difficult times.

Every effort will be made to suit the patients’ needs and comfort.

TELEPHONE KIOSK IN LLAWHADEN

It has now been decided to retain the kiosk in Llawhaden for a minimal cost, it may be used to house a defibrillator in the future.  The deadline for this issue has already passed, Mrs. M. Bradley will contact BT to enquire if the purchase is secured.
Proposed:-  Mr.  T. Simons.

Seconded:-  Mrs. B. Rhodes.
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DEFIBRILLATORS

In the future it is hopde to purchase four of these items for the villages.

It has been suggested that a plan of action should be put in place regarding the purchase of these items.  It is has been suggested to involve Llawhaden YFC  in some form of fund raising event.

Mr. T. Simons suggested that Diane Clements, from Martlewy, may be able to offer advice as to access to any funds available, as they have just completed this process.

It is hoped to hold a public meeting to involve Llawhaden YFC and the members of the Community.  

Narberth Emergency Services have offered to attend such a meeting and give a demonstration as to the use of these items.  

This is a very important project and will benefit all four villages.
Proposed:-  Mrs. B. Rhodes.

Seconded:-  Mrs. S. Phillips.

REBECCA JONES, THE FORGE, LLAWHADEN

Mrs. M. Bradley has received an e-mail from Rebecca Jones, The Forge, Llawhaden. She states that they do not live at the property on a full time basis and their gardener has brought to their attention  the fact that garden waste is being deposited on land opposite their property. She wishes the Community Council to know that they are not responsible for the deposit of this waste.

Mrs. M. Bradley responded to her and advised her that this matter would be brought to the attention of the Community Council

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

APPLICATION NO:-  3154521
                                        Pelen Gwelt, Llawhaden, Narberth, Pembrokeshire

                                         SA67 8DP
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PLANNING APPLICATIONS

APPLICATION NO:-  3154521

An Enforcement Notice has been served on this property.

The reasons being:-

1.   Without the benefit of planning permission.

2.   The material change of use from agriculture to mixed use of agriculture
  and residential use.

3.   The construction of a timber chalet for residential use.

4.   The construction of a timber building (currently under construction).

5.   The erection of 2 sheds.

6.   The erection of 1 shed (toilet facilities).

7.   The erection of a polytunnel.

8.   The stationing of a caravan.

9.   Installation of solar panels.

10.   Installation of a micro wind turbine.

11.    The creation of a vehicle access to the north east of the site.
The applicant intends to appeal.

FINANCE

Current Account:-                                                                                  £6,143.88

Reserve Account:-                                                                                   £1,432.71

LITTER

It has been noticed that an amount of litter is being deposited along the roadsides. It was decided to approach the County Council as to a solution to this problem.  Maybe a voluntary litter picking day might help?  It is presumed this litter is being thrown from passing vehicles.

Proposed:-  Mrs. I. James.

Seconded:-  Mrs. B. Rhodes.
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FEEDBACK FROM THE CHRISTMAS EVENT

All who attended this event were treated to a first class Christmas Lunch provided by Sean and Owain Lewis.  Entertainment was provided by Llawhaden YFC with carols and an Irish Dancer also performed.

It was lovely to see residents from Ridgeway attend this event. Anyone who was lucky enough to win a prize in the raffle went home with nice gifts!
The 
children were entertained by Bongo Clive, gifts were distributed by Father Christmas and a party provided.

A successful day enjoyed by all!

As a thought, it was suggested that maybe a pantomime would be more suitable for the children for the next event, as some of the children are now growing older.

Proposed:-  Mrs. I. James.

Seconded:-  Mrs. S. Phillips.

BLUESTONE PROJECT

It was suggested that Aspro Planning should be approached again, with regard to comments on the proposal of this project.  This is important to the Community, as this area is widely used and enjoyed by walkers, joggers, horse riders  and  the local Community who enjoy the peace and tranquillity it has to offer.
Diane Clements has now confirmed she will be at the next meeting to explain how to access funding for defibrillators.

PLEASE ATTEND IF POSSIBLE  THIS IS IMPORTANT

The meeting concluded at 9.35.p.m.

Wishing everyone a Happy New Year!

